
1 
S:\Board of Directors\Board of Directors\GM Report\GM REPORT HPPOA BOD 1.17.18.docx 

HPPOA Board of Directors Meeting 

January 17, 2018 

General Manager’s Report for December 2017  

Submitted by Don Morris 

_____________________________________________________________________________ 

There have been a lot of recent concerns and complaints about the speed of traffic on the main roads, 

especially the larger commercial type vehicle – such as Fed Ex and UPS. The ones that are even more 

dangerous at higher speeds are the tandem axle dump trucks, especially when they are fully loaded. These 

vehicles travel up and down the main roads in excess of 40 to 50 MPH, or more. In order to keep them from 

reaching those speeds, I am asking that the Board consider placing 4-way stop signs on the main roads at two 

to three different evenly spaced crossroads that way the larger vehicles will not have enough road to get up to 

the higher speeds and hopefully that will keep them at the posted speed limit. 

Equipment: 

Our backhoe repairs have been completed and is back on the road. The water truck has been inspected and 

registered and is back on the road. Jack and I, at the direction of the Board, have purchased a new Scags zero 

turn mower for just under $11,000. All other equipment is running fine at this time. We continue to do the 

daily maintenance and repairs on all other equipment. 

Dust Abatement: 

We have watered 58 miles of road. 

Mowing: 

The road crew mowed 72 miles of roadway easement. 

Weed Wacking:   

The road crew weed wacked: (1) 30th to 25th and 16th to 10th on Maku’u; (2) 32nd to 29th on Paradise; and (3) 

28th to 22nd on Shower; and (4) also mailbox areas on Maku’u, Paradise, Kaloli and Shower. 

Graded & Compacted:  22.5 miles 

Widen, Graded, Graveled and Compacted:  2.5 miles. 

Rubbish Pick-up:   

1.75 tons plus 15 tires. 

Dead Animals Removed:   

Four pigs 

Abandoned Vehicles:  1 vehicle removed and 2 tagged. Residents can also call County’s abandoned vehicles at 

961-8552. 

Safety Report:  No accidents or injuries for the past 40 months.  

       Thank you for your support. 


